BISHOP JOHN'S ADDRESS BEFORE THE SYNOD

I have three questions about this motion:

Is it possible for women to be bishops in the Church of God?

Is it right?

Is it so necessary in this church at this time that we can discount practical consequences?

As to whether it is possible, I confess myself a floating voter.  I am not confident that I have the mind of Christ or of the universal Church.

But precisely for this reason, I cannot agree that it is right or necessary.  

Here I must say a word about potential consequences. 
 The ecumenical consequences are well known and mixed.  For relations with the Roman Catholic and Orthodox churches it would be disastrous, but for Lutherans, Old Catholics and the English Free Churches it would be beneficial.  But there are other potential consequences not often enough spoken of, and these particularly concern Clause 2.

 Already the legislation for women priests has changed the principle of the equality and interchangeability of ministries.  These present proposals compound that problem, but further compromise the wholeness of a bishop’s ministry by requiring some form of delegated authority to a bishop entirely defined by the fact he is male  –  thus not only missing opponents’ concerns about sacramental assurance, but  also introducing an element of pure sexism into the arrangements.  I cannot see how Clause 2 as presently drafted could conceivably be right. 
The consequences for the self-understanding of the Church of England and its view of holy orders would be far reaching.  I go so far as to say that though I think we may legitimately and Christianly differ about Clause 1, whether it is right to ordain women to the episcopate, I do not think that in any circumstances Clause 2 can be right.

Despite what some people like to think, the issue for many of us is not gender in itself, but the authority of the Church of England unilaterally to make such a change to the Orders we claim to share with the greater part of the Church, and thus further to call into question the confidence of our own members and that of other Christians about the character of our Church.  In a nutshell, shall we be able to assert with confidence that our bishops have not only the authority of the Church of England to serve as Church of England bishops (that would be easily done) but the authority of Christ to be bishops in the Church of God (the order to which hitherto bishops in the Church of England have been ordained.)

These arguments will not be of any force for those who are already clear about the answer, but I hope others might have pause for thought.  Rejecting this motion would not be a vote against women in the episcopate.  It would however be an opportunity to invite the House of Bishops and the General Synod to think again and to ensure that when eventually women are ordained bishop in the Church of England they will not have offensive, humiliating and sexist restrictions placed on their ministry.   It might also maximise the numbers of those who feel able to stay within the Church of England and help preserve our Church’s historic comprehensiveness.
To me, it all boils down to this:

If Clause 1 is right, Clause 2 must be wrong.

If Clause 1 is wrong, Clause 2 is unnecessary.

If Clause 1 is doubtful, Clause 2 cannot be the right way to advance it.
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